

CONGRESSIONAL

Congressman Michael M. Honda • 1713 Longworth HOB • Washington, D.C. 20515 Tel: 202.225.2631 • Fax: 202.225.2699 • honda.house.gov/capac

ASIAN PACIFIC AMERICAN CAUCUS

Executive Board

Chair Rep. Michael M. Honda

Vice-Chair Del. Eni Faleomavaega

Secretary Del. Madeleine Z. Bordallo

Rep. Neil Abercrombie Rep. Xavier Becerra Rep. Anh Joseph Cao Rep. Al Green Rep. Mazie K. Hirono Rep. Doris O. Matsui Rep. Gregorio Sablan Rep. Bobby Scott Rep. David Wu Sen. Daniel K. Akaka Sen. Daniel K. Inouye

Associate Members

Rep. Raul M. Grijalva Rep. Barbara Lee Rep. Zoe Lofgren Rep. Betty McCollum Rep. Laura Richardson Rep. Lucille Roybal-Allard Rep. Jackie Speier Rep. Pete Stark March 17, 2009

President Barack Obama 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Obama:

On behalf of the Congressional Asian Pacific American Caucus (CAPAC), we urge you to enact just and humane comprehensive immigration reform this year that will reunite and prevent the separation of families, secure our nation, and restore our economy.

An estimated 1.5 million Asians constitute over 10 percent of the undocumented population in the United States, and 2 million, or approximately half, of those waiting in family immigration backlogs are Asian. Immigration raids tear families apart, dreams of undocumented students are suspended indefinitely, and growing immigration backlogs keep close family members separated for years, sometimes decades.

CAPAC is also committed to working with you to address concerns regarding past actions of the Department of Homeland Security. In particular, we are concerned about the treatment of detainees, due process rights, federal-local immigration enforcement agreements, and raids in worksites and immigrant communities.

Members of CAPAC are encouraged by your leadership and statements on this issue during your campaign and in the early weeks of your Administration. We particularly appreciate the immigration proposals you presented in the <u>Blueprint for the Change We Need for Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders</u> during your campaign.

Immigration reform must remain an early priority in your Administration. We commend your commitment to this issue, and look forward to working with you in the coming weeks. Our nation urgently needs an effective and working immigration system that reflects the best of America's values.

Sincerely,

Michael M. Honda

Chair

Congressional Asian Pacific American Caucus

Michael MHonda